
 

 

Grimsby Power Incorporated 
231 Roberts Road 

Grimsby, ON 

L3M 5N2 

PH: 905.945.5437 x 221 

FX: 905.945.9933 

June 3, 2010 

 

Delivered by Courier and E-mail 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

P.O. Box 2319, 27
th

 Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, Ontario 

M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

 

Re: Grimsby Power Incorporated 

 2011 Electricity Distribution Rate Application 

 

Grimsby Power Incorporated (Grimsby Power) has performed an extensive review of its ability to submit 

a full cost of service electricity rate application as per the Board’s filing requirements issued on May 27, 

2009 for rates effective May 1, 2011.  As a result of this review it is Grimsby Power’s determination that 

the application cannot be assembled in time for a rate application submission in August 2010. 

 

Grimsby Power is advising the Board that it will not be filing a cost of service rate application for rates 

effective May 1, 2011. 

 

Board correspondence to all Licensed Electricity Distributors dated April 15, 2010 advised LDC’s that the 

Board would consider applications to align the rate year with the fiscal year given appropriate 

justification. 

 

Grimsby Power’s intention will be to file a cost of service rate application as per the Board’s requirements 

for rates effective January 1, 2012.  This effectively delay’s Grimsby Power’s cost of service rate 

application by eight months and will provide time to compile an effective and well documented 

application. 

 

Grimsby Power regrets any inconvienience to the Board as a result of this delay. 

 

Regards, 

 

Doug Curtiss 
 

Doug Curtiss, P.Eng. 

Chief Executive Officer 

Grimsby Power Inc. 


